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Even some nursery schools are using books that promote 
transgender ideology, such as Julian is a Mermaid.

Many primary schools teach the RSHP (Relationships, Sexual 
Health and Parenthood) curriculum which introduces to pupils 
the idea of ‘being transgender’.

It is common for high schools to be secretive and NOT inform 
parents about a child wishing to change their ‘gender’ and their 
name and pronouns at school. 

Transgender ideology is also part of the ‘Time for Inclusive 
Education’ (TIE) curriculum which is embedded across 

all subject areas.

Over the past decade, helped by 
lobby groups, many schools have 
imported transgender ideology into 
the curriculum and even into the 
‘ethos’ of the school. For example, 
the idea that sex is on a spectrum 
is taught as a fact. The reality is 
that sex is real, there are only two 
sexes, and humans cannot change 
sex. There is no factual basis to the 
idea that there are 100+ different 
‘genders’. This idea is highly 
contested and should not be taught 
in schools as a fact.

The number of children and 
especially teenagers seeking help 
from ‘gender’ clinics has risen at 
an incredible rate over the last ten 
years. Many believe this is due to 
the influence of transgender  
activist groups in schools and 
online. So-called progressive 
professionals and educators have 
similarly helped to promote the idea 
that you can be ‘born in the wrong 
body’. Nobody has ever been born 
in the wrong body.
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The vast majority of children and 
teenagers seeking to ‘transition’ have 
social or mental health difficulties 
issues and/or are same-sex attracted 
(lesbian, gay or bisexual). These 
most vulnerable of children are 
being encouraged to think that their 
adolescent confusion or body or 
sex-related anxieties can be resolved 
by changing their ‘gender’ or sex.

No boy will ever be a girl or vice versa. 

What we are seeing is the 
indoctrination of children, which 
puts them at risk of being placed 
on a pathway towards surgical 
mutilation and a lifetime of cross-
sex hormones, together with sexual 
dysfunction, infertility and potential 
regret. All children risk being 
confused by transgender ideology. 
It should not be promoted in our 
schools.

The Scottish Union for Education 
(SUE) was set up as a union for 
parents, teachers and communities 
and we demand an end to 
the dangerous promotion of 
transgender ideology to children.

Challenge your headteacher about 
this. Contact your local councillor, 
MP and MSP and get in touch with 
SUE. Together, we must stop this 
abuse of children.

Contact info@sue.scot


